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Buckland & Chipping Parish Council

Clerk: David Smith.6 Willow Close Reed. SG8 8BA

Tel: 01763 849023 e mail: clerk@bucklandandchippingpc.org.uk
Draft minutes of the MEETING NO. 236 OF BUCKLAND AND CHIPPING PARISH COUNCIL.

Held on 

 Monday 28th May 2012 at 8.00pm 

St Andrews Church Buckland 

Present: Councillors: J Noades (Chairman) D Hall, Mrs T Harrington, J Jones, and Mrs M Ling,  

1.236 To receive apologies for absence. Apologies were received from Cllr Kenyon.

2.236 To receive Members Declarations of Interest. Cllr Hall was presenting a cheque for payment regarding electricity to the telephone boxes.

3.236 To approve the minutes of Parish Council meetings 235 14th May 2012 and authorise the Chairman to sign them. Cllr Hall wished the following amendments to be made. Minute number 9.235, his proposal should have read for installation only. Minute 14.235 should point out that the parish Council is not responsible for the churchyard. These amendments were made. Proposed Cllr Hall seconded Cllr Jones the minutes be approved. Agreed.

4.236 Chairman’s Report. The chairman had no report to make.

5.236 Accounts for Payment. A discussion took place regarding the payment of the grants received to the Village Association for the Diamond Jubilee Celebrations. It was agreed these grants would be paid to the village association who would provide a full statement of expenses for the Jubilee celebrations. Proposed by Cllr Hall seconded by Cllr Jones. Agreed. A payment to R Willis for litter picking in Buckland was agreed. A payment of £67.74 for two years electricity supply to the telephone boxes was agreed.

6.236 To Approve the Annual Accounts. The clerk again apologised for the need to revisit the annual accounts. He pointed out that the balances brought forward was a result of double counting VAT and the reduction in advertising revenue was due to late payments which would show in the current year. The clerk was asked to check the relevance of the asset register to insurance premiums paid. Proposed by Cllr Jones seconded by Cllr Hall that the annual accounts be accepted. Agreed

7.236 To receive matters for report and or referral to next agenda. Cllr Ling reported on ponies in the field adjacent to the A10 with potential access problems. Cllr Harrington raised the question of the amount of the precept charge to residents. This would be on the following meeting’s agenda.

8.236 To agree date of next meeting. July 4, 2012. The meeting closed at 8:28 PM


